## REPLY TO: 135 HART SENATE OFFICE BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20510–1501 (202) 224–3744

721 FEDERAL BUILDING 210 WALNUT STREET DES MOINES, IA 50309–2106 (515) 288–1145

www.grassley.senate.gov

111 7TH AVENUE, SE, Box 13 SUITE 6800 CEDAR RAPIDS, IA 52401–2101 (319) 363–6832

## United States Senate

CHARLES E. GRASSLEY
PRESIDENT PRO TEMPORE

WASHINGTON, DC 20510-1501

March 13, 2020

## REPLY TO: 120 FEDERAL BUILDING 320 6TH STREET SIOUX CITY, IA 51101–1244 (712) 233–1860 210 WATERLOO BUILDING 531 COMMERCIAL STREET WATERLOO, IA 50701–5497 (319) 232–6657

201 WEST 2ND STREET SUITE 720 DAVENPORT, IA 52801–1817 (563) 322–4331

307 FEDERAL BUILDING 8 SOUTH 6TH STREET COUNCIL BLUFFS, IA 51501–4204 (712) 322–7103

## VIA ELECTRONIC TRANSMISSION

The Honorable William P. Barr Attorney General U.S. Department of Justice 950 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Washington, D.C. 20530

Mr. Michael Carvajal Director Federal Bureau of Prisons 320 First Street, NW Washington, D.C. 20534

Dear Attorney General Barr and Director Carvajal:

I write to you today about the ongoing crisis from the spread of COVID-19. Each day brings new updates on the impact of this virus. The Center for Disease Control (CDC) recommends a number of measures to stop the spread of COVID-19, including hand washing, covering coughs and sneezes, and avoiding close contact, particularly with those exhibiting symptoms. These preventative measures are essential for all populations, but I write to you today to highlight the necessity for diligence, accountability, and prevention as it pertains to the spread of this disease among the inmate population.

The Bureau of Prisons incarcerates thousands of individuals, many of which receive visitors. Given the nature of transmission of COVID-19, the spread of the virus could impact inmates in BOP custody. At this critical junction, it is essential that BOP, the Justice Department, and other branches of the Department of Corrections, band together to highlight their procedures if there is an outbreak, and what steps are actively being taken to mitigate this.

To that end, I urge BOP and the Department of Corrections to do the following:

- Make available online for the public the number of confirmed cases of COVID-19, and in which BOP or Department of Corrections facilities these cases have been found;
- Publicly post the proactive measures that BOP is considering or currently doing to prevent the spread of COVID-19; and

Committee Assignments:

AGRICULTURE BUDGET JUDICIARY INTERNATIONAL NARCOTICS CONTROL CAUCUS • Provide clear information for all visitors to BOP facilities on measures to be taken to limit the spread of COVID-19.

Transparency and accountability is preeminent at this time. As of March 13, 2020, no information on COVID-19 is available on the BOP's home webpage. Incarcerated individuals and their families, as well as the public, require your assistance and diligence in containing the virus and mitigating risk.

I appreciate your prompt attention to this matter. For any further questions, please contact Rachel Wright of my staff at Rachel wright@judiciary-rep.senate.gov.

Sincerely,

Charles E. Grassley United States Senator